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Review of Current reporting year
Were you successful in meeting the achievements set out in your Annual Report or LAF work programme? Please provide supporting information.
Yes. Medway LAF had two objectives for 2011.  One was to get an article into the Medway Council magazine “Medway Matters” about responsible use of the countryside and the other improve
communication.
An article is due to be published in early 2012 and there is now improved communications with the Planning Departments.
How many Open Access Restriction cases have you been informed about/involved with?
Halling Common which has now gone to a Public Enquiry to be heard in January 2012.
Hilltop where the path was successfully closed to improve security at a primary school.
Give up to three examples of advice given by your LAF to section 94 bodies:
Temporary Restriction Order at Cliffe Pools.
A new rubber crumb surface on the bridleway at RS56.
Grain Coastal Path.
Give up to three examples where you have encountered difficulties; explain what
mechanisms could be put in place to alleviate this issue:
No difficulties have been encountered – there is a very good relationship with the Council.
The LAF are now on the Planning Department’s contact list.  The LAF are only involved withalleygating orders that affect proper footpaths and not those that just run behind houses.
Do you have any issues with recruitment of members from particular interest groups? Does this hinder your work in any way?
There is no-one from the 4x4 group but it doesn’t hinder the work as there are very few byways in the area.
Medway LAF would prefer the appointed councillors to attend more frequently (at the moment it is a bit haphazard), and would like attendance from disabled or their carers, tourism and education.
Comments from appointing authority
Our LAF has been extremely busy this year, keeping abreast of planning issues, highlighting areas where they have concerns over the future use of open space (Horsewash Lane and Rede Common) and helping us achieve our aims in our Rights of Way Improvement Plan. Schemes that were funded through the Local Transport Plan (LTP) have been fed through the LAF and our Members have visited the schemes on completion (and trialled them on horseback– RS56 at Spendiff) to
provide us with feedback. Our LAF was involved in the diversion of a section of the Saxon Shore Way, a long distance path and provided their support in the successful extinguishment of a footpath which dissected a school from its playing field.  Excellent partnership working has resulted in one of our Parish Council’s dedicating some new footpaths to us and we are fortunate enough to have local landowner representation that supported us in trialling out our new rubber crumb surface.
Our LAF wanted to promote the work they do, so we created a page on our website giving information about the LAF, with a link to their own website and have produced leaflets for public use, available in Council reception areas and local libraries. We will continue to publicise our success stories in conjunction with work the LAF has been involved in and will support them and encourage new membership at every opportunity.
It will be a busy year ahead with a major development at Lodge Hill and we will continue to support the LAF in ensuring that newly created paths are multi-user paths where possible.  Whilst funding for our Improvement Plan has diminished, it is hoped that with the Volunteer Event that the LAF are organising, new members will come forward and help us achieve our aims identified in the Plan.  Our accessibility target for Rights of Way is 70% and a recent calculation on a random 10% sample shows our current actual figure to be 83%.  This has been achieved through annual inspections and improved use of footpaths where users are informing us of any issues.  We now have all of our Rights of Way data in a database and with support from the LAF, will continue to add to the information to provide a robust electronic monitoring system.
It has been a great year with our LAF going from strength to strength, focusing on issues that affect the area in which they live and we look forward to continuing to work with it’s members to be able to report on another successful year in 2012.
Forward Look
What are your priorities for next year (list up to 3)?
Conservancy Volunteers Day (arranged for 17 May 2012
Improvement Plan
Lodge Hill – a major development
What support/training will you need to be able to deliver these priorities?
The Conservancy Volunteers Day is being supported with funding from Highways and Greenspaces.
Do you perceive any barriers to delivering your priorities?
Not at the moment although there could be a problem with funding for the ROWIP in the current economic climate.
Any other comments
Medway LAF enjoy good attendance and are pleased to see local councillors when they are able to attend and hope to see them at future meetings.
